

# **Storm Water Management Advisory Board**

April 28, 2022 6:00 P.M.

# **ROLL CALL**

Gary Aldrich Kyle Lang Jeff Stone Terry Ford

## **MEETING CALLED TO ORDER**

## **APPROVAL OF AGENDA**

### **APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM**

January 27, 2022

### **PUBLIC FORUM**

# **STAFF REPORTS**

Asst Director of Public Works Zach Day Street Supervisor Rich Shafer Council Member George Capps

### **NEW BUSINESS**

Stormwater Funding with Equivalent Residential Units (ZD)

### <u>ADJOURN</u>

### MINUTES OF THE STORM WATER MANAGEMENT ADVISORY BOARD THE CITY OF PARK CITY, KANSAS 1941 E. 61st STREET NORTH January 27, 2022

#### **MEETIN CALLED TO ORDER**

Gary Aldrich called meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

#### **ROLL CALL**

The following were present: Board Members Gary Aldrich, Terry Ford, and Jeff Stone.

Also in attendance were Public Works Director Simon Wiley, Assistant Public Works Director Zach Day, Street Supervisor Richard Shafer, and Council Member George Capps.

### APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

Board member Terry Ford made a motion to approve the agenda, Board member Jeff Stone seconded the motion. Carried 3-0.

### **APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES**

Board member Jeff Stone made a motion to approve the minutes from July 22, 2021. Board member Terry Ford seconded the motion. Carried 3-0

### **REPORTS**

Director of Public Works Simon Wiley reported that his report is within the New Business portion of this meeting.

Assistant Director of Public Works Zach Day reported that Public Works is continuing to use a selective herbicide in the ditches to regain control of the vegetation.

Board Member Gary Aldrich reported that the Denver ditch is looking good.

#### **PUBLIC FORUM**

No Speakers

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Board member Gary Aldrich introduced Jeff Stone and welcomed him to the board. Gary stated that it has been a while since the Stormwater board has had a quorum and he is hopefully we will now be able to make some progress.

Director of Public Works introduced engineer Charles Wolfman with Wilson and Co. Engineering. Wilson and Co. Engineering was contracted by the City to perform a stormwater analysis of channels IV and VI that drain to the area north of 61<sup>st</sup> Street and drain to the west towards I-135 (the "Horseshoe" area). Charles provided an update on the progress of the study and showed preliminary plans that are being developed to present to council. Discussion was asked regarding the type of grass that will be placed into the ditch and Simon stated that it will be determined at a later time and will be based on the engineer's recommendation.

<u>ADJOURN</u>
6:44 p.m.
Board Member Terry Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting Board member Gary Aldrich seconded
the motion. Carried 3-0.
<del></del>
, Recording Secretary